
THE UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA AT GREENSBORO
Bryan School of Business and Economics

Department of Management

Faculty Meeting
Bryan 360

Wednesday, January 25, 2017 11:30-1:00 pm

Faculty/Staff members present:
Moses Acquaah Tracy Liu Bill Tullar  
Holly Buttner Anju Mehta
John Ceneviva Vladislav Maksimov Glenda Lloyd
Eloise Hassell  Karen Lynden Lisa McLaughlin
Nir Kshetri

Faculty/Staff absent with notice:                                                                    Faculty/Staff without notice       
Riikka Sarala (Research leave)
Hugo Wang

Faculty Excused:

Moses Acquaah asked that we observed a moment of silence in memory of Dr. Terry Mullins who 
passed away on January 19, 2017.

Approval of Minutes

Bill Tullar made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 21, 2016 meeting   Holly Buttner 
seconded the motion.  Minutes approved.

Announcements:

Spring Phone-a-Thon:  Eloise Hassell – 2/7, Anju Mehta 2/6, John Ceneviva – 2/1 and  Karen Lynden  - 
??

Four faculty members in DOM submitted nominations for the Excellence in Research award.

Travel Fund - $10,000 in State Funds for Professor’s Travel, registration and AOM and SMA 
memberships.

Dean’s Office Policy – What will the Dean’s office pay?  Moses will check with Bill Brown.

Mike Beitler Mark Moser
C. Robin Britt, Jr. Willie Wooldridge



Teaching and Service Statement

Service Statement

The faculty approved the Service Statement after removing “chair a committee” and replacing it with 
“serve in a leadership role”

Holly made a motion to accept the amendment.  Seconded by Bill Tullar.  Motion approved.

Teaching Statement

The teaching statement will be voted on at the February meeting.  Moses will update the Teaching 
Statement.

Grade point average (GPA) should not exceed 3.0 (B).  The GPA for Graduate, CBK and Electives will be 
determined from the previous year’s evaluations.  During the annual review process, give explanation if 
the GPA exceeds 3.0 (B).

Annual Review

Update Sedona, place two-pager on Drive “N” Department – Annual Review 2016

Department required documents:  Samples of readings, student work, syllabus and sample test.

Faculty Search

A new line was approved on December 23rd in the area of International Business, Organizational 
Behavior and Strategy  (not Human Resources), since we are planning to offer a Masters in International 
Business and PhD in Management.  The search Committee members are Vas Taras, Chair, Bill Tullar and 
Tracy Liu.

Lecturer Position (Terry Mullins)  For the fall semester, part-time lecturers will be used.  We will not be 
searching for a Full-time Lecturer.

Masters in International Business (MIB)

Moses needs Learning Objectives for the Masters in International Business (MIB) and the PhD.

He must submit a Request to Plan next week.

Moses Acquaah made a motion to adjourn.  Seconded by Bill Tullar.  Meeting adjourned at 1:10pm.

Next Department Strategic Planning  Meeting on Tuesday, November 29th from 11:30-1:00pm

 in Bryan 360.

Next DOM Faculty meeting:  February 22, 2017 at 11:30-1:00pm in Bryan 360.

Next Colloquia:  February 1, 2017 – All faculty – discussion of research streams



Vision Statement of the Bryan School

Our vision is that the Bryan School of Business & Economics shall be recognized as the premier 
business school among regional public universities in the U.S.

Mission Statement

In the Bryan School of Business & Economics, we create and disseminate knowledge about the 
theory and practice of business. In addition to our courses and research, we accomplish this 
through hands-on projects, global experiences, and outreach to the community. Our work 
produces principled leaders and exceptional problem solvers who have a global perspective, an 
innovative mindset, a broad understanding of sustainability, and a commitment to improve the 
organizations in which they work and the communities in which they live.

 Core Values

We are a learning community characterized by a spirit of inquiry, pursuit of continued 
improvement, professionalism, trust, ethical behavior, and good citizenship and are committed to 
the University’s values of inclusiveness, collaboration, sustainability, responsibility, and 
transparency.


